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‘Quality Teaching - Quality Schooling’ 

TERM 1  NO. 1         DATE:   6 February 2020 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
Thank you to all at Burra Community School for the warm 
welcome. It has been a busy first couple of weeks, meeting new 
people and learning new names. I hope I will become more 
proficient at remembering these in the weeks and months ahead. 
Congratulations to all our Year 12 students from last year. The 
school enjoyed a great deal of success across the board and we 
are proud of our 100% SACE completion rate. Congratulations to 
our highest scoring student, Emily Hams and Caitlin Stockman, 
who was a recipient of a  Governor of South Australia 
Commendation for Excellence Award. Caitlin was one of only 28 
students in the state to win one of these awards. Congratulations 
also to Neve Clark-Dollman, Eliza Barnes, Madison Millward, 
Rose Mudge and Natasha Parsons. We are very proud of your 
achievements and wish you well in your chosen pathways.  I 
would like to acknowledge the excellent work of Mrs Kim Scott, 
Mrs Viv Wright and all teachers who contributed along the way to 
the success of our students. 
 

Tonight students will compete in the BCS Swimming Carnival, 
and from this, a squad will be selected to represent the school at 
a number of inter-school swimming events. Thank you to 
Harrison Veitch for organising the event and to Jo Van Gasteren 
for arranging the barbecue. May the best team win! 
 

I remind all parents and caregivers that the AGM of the School’s 
Governing Council will take place next Wednesday, February 12, 
beginning with a meet and greet sausage sizzle at 6.30pm and 
meeting at 7.00pm. We hope to see as many parents there as 
possible.  
 

In the holidays I spent some time re-reading educator Sir John 
Jones’ book, The Magic Weaving Business. In one chapter Sir 
John outlines a number of stories where famous people were told 
that they would not be successful in their chosen field. Beethoven 
was declared hopeless at composing, Michael Jordan was kicked 
off his high school basketball team and Steve Jobs was fired from 
Apple for being too inexperienced and eccentric. These stories 
show that we should never underestimate the power of belief. I 
hope that this year, each student finds the belief in themselves to 
achieve their goals and that school provides the jump off point for 
a successful life. 
 

Have a great 2020. 
Alicia Hoddle 

 
 

 
 
 

DIARY DATES 
 

 
February 
6 Swimming Carnival 5.00pm 
 R-7 Swimming Lessons 
12 Governing Council AGM 7.00pm 
 Sausage Sizzle 6.30pm 
13 SAPSASA Summer Hub Carnival 

in Clare 
14 Leadership Assembly 12.35pm 
15-16 Exeat weekend 
17 LN Interschool Swimming ay 

Riverton Year 8-12 
24 SAPSASA Mid North Swimming 

Carnival at Clare 
28 Primary Assembly at 9.00am in 

Drama Room 
 
March 
2-4 Year 8 Aquatics Camp 
7-8 Exeat Weekend 
9 ADELAIDE CUP HOLIDAY 
 
 
 

 

Attendance 
Week 1 

94.9% 

http://www.burracs.sa.edu.au/
mailto:dl.1432_info@schools.sa.edu.au


FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

I have been thrilled with my decision to take up 
the challenge of the Deputy Principal position at 
Burra Community School. It’s important that we 
as adults model the dispositions we value in our 
students; for me it is a sense of growth mindset 
and being open to change. óIf youôre not doing the 
things that scare you, youôre not really learning.ô 
Seth Godin  

My first impressions of Burra Community School 
have been very positive. The grounds and 
classrooms are looking inviting and engaging. 
The staff team have a positive energy, value each 
other and are committed to motivating our 
students to be the best version of themselves. At 
our Week 0 professional development meetings 
we agreed that it was our common understanding 
that; ‘As a community we work to create lifelong 
learners with the skills necessary to succeed in a 
dynamic global environment.ô  

It’s been a joy getting around to the classrooms 
and meeting the students. They have impressed 
me with the way they interact with each other, 
there seems to be a sense of warmth, 
compassion and care coming through in their 
interactions with each other. I hope to build on this 
and continue to work on our school values of 
honesty, respect and responsibility.  

I look forward to meeting you all, whether that be 
an informal pop in at school or at upcoming 
events such as the swimming carnival or the 
Governing Council AGM. 

‘Together everyone achieves more.’ 

 Morgan Randall 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Morgan Randall           Alicia Hoddle 

FROM THE WELLBEING 
COORDINATOR 

 
Welcome everyone to the start of another 
excellent year. 
 
The year has begun with many exciting changes 
here at Burra Community School. We have new 
staff, new students and new families, who we 
welcome into our school and community. As we 
know it’s not the place, it’s the people who make 
up a wonderful school and positive environment.   
 
Many of you would have already noticed the 
splash of paint in the Gym which has really 
freshened the place up and modernised the 
space. Within the secondary classrooms and 
several of the primary classes we have new 
interactive smart televisions. These are amazing 
pieces of technology and are already a huge 
asset to student learning and engagement. A 
flexible learning classroom has also been set up 
in RN3 which has been visually appealing and 
also a comfortable space for learning. Students 
are all wanting to have the ‘cool’ room as they are 
calling it which is great to hear. We endeavour to 
continue to purchase additional furniture for other 
rooms in the future. 
 
Over the first week it has been great to see the 
smiles and enthusiasm within all classrooms. 
Students and staff have enjoyed being back with 
their friends, colleagues and classmates. A new 
year provides a fresh start and in many of the 
secondary classes’ goal setting and reflection on 
last year was a strong focus in Week 1. To 
students of all year levels we wish you all the best 
for the upcoming year, and a special good luck to 
the Year 12’s who enter their last year of 
schooling. Set your goals, stick to them and you 
will achieve great things. 
 
Our Student Representative Council has been 
finalised this week. Congratulations to all 
students for applying, we look forward to 
achieving some excellent things together in 2020. 
 
We will continue to access a diverse range of 
services for student needs in 2020, if you have 
any concerns for your child please don’t hesitate 
to call or pop in and see us. 
 
Wishing you all a wonderful year ahead. 
 

Matt Norman 
 
 

 

 



TEACHING AND LEARNING 
 

This year has already begun with great 
enthusiasm and a sense of positivity within the 
classrooms.  Students have settled in well and 
are adjusting to the new routines after holidays.  
Staff are using student data to plan and program 
in all subject areas to enable them to cater for 
individual student needs.  
 

My role as Teaching and Learning Coordinator is 
a very rewarding one as I am able to work 
alongside students and staff to create change and 
to strive for success.  Together with staff, we work 
to lead change in curriculum, use data to inform 
future directions and create innovative learning 
opportunities for students. 
 

2020 will see staff from Reception - Year 7 
continuing to implement the Big Ideas in Number.  
This program involves testing and tracking 
students’ progress around number knowledge in 
terms of Trusting the Count, Place value and 
Multiplicative Thinking.  From this data, teachers 
will provide learning specific to the skills students 
need to develop.  Another focus is on student 
writing.  Through the use of an assessment scale, 
staff will assess and monitor student writing, 
identifying strengths and addressing areas of 
need.  
  

Through newsletters and class communication, 
we will continue to send out information about all 
of these programs and strategies as many of 
these skills can be complimented by what 
students are doing at home.  It is a very exciting 
time at Burra Community School as we are 
creating significant change in student learning, 
led by committed and skilled staff. 
 

We are extremely lucky at Burra Community 
School, as we have dedicated students, 
supportive parents and staff who are always 
working towards success for every student. 
 

Please, if at any time you would like to discuss 
your child’s learning or programs within the 
school, catch up with the class teacher or pop 
your head into my office for a chat.  I enjoy 
hearing about how parents believe we can 
continue to a fantastic place to learn! 

 
Laura Hadley 

Teaching and Learning Coordinator 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SRC REPRESENTATIVES 2020 
 

Congratulations to the following students who 
have been elected to the SRC: 
 

R-6 
 
Semester 1 
Reception 
 Tom Cousins  Harriet Tiver 
Year 1 
 Axel Deacon-Clark Mayah Opperman 
Year 2 
 Ruby Taylor  Bill Benson 
Year 3/4 
 Jordan Schuppan Charlotte Drennan 
Year 4/5 
 Kane Edwards  Kaidance Tippet 
Year 5/6 
 Henry Drew  Gemma Peart 
 
Semester 2 
Reception 
 Charlie Miller  Talia Hooper 
Year 1 
 Kaelen Chappell Ella Davy 
Year 2 
 Lakyn Cooper  Lucy Quinn 
Year 3/4 
 Nate Taylor  Alana Michalak 
Year 4/5 
 Brodie Davy  Eliza Clarke 
Year 5/6 
 Thomas Cunningham   Zali Dix 

 
 

Year 7 - 9 
 

Year 7  
 Jed Devine  Abbie Mirtschin 
Year 8 
 Montana Taylor Alice Tiver 
Year 9 
 Maddie Edwards Georgie Lines 
 
 

Year 10-12 
 
Year 10 
 Maddy Taylor  Chloe Dillon 
 Erin Parsons  Jessica Cousins 
 Ellie Rayson 
Year 11 
 Jacqui Quinn 
Year 12 
 Kate Edwards  Erin Cousins 

 
 
 

TERM DATES 2020  
 

Term 1 28/1/20 - 9/4/20 
Term 2 27/4/20 - 3/7/20 
Term 3 20/7/20 - 25/9/20 
Term 4     12/10/20      - 11/12/20  



AGRICULTURE NEWS 
 
Welcome back to school for 2020! As I am sure 
many of you have hear, the Ag block has had a 
bit of a revamp over the holidays and a big deep 
clean with disinfectant. All cupboards have been 
vacuumed, cleaned out and the mouse smell has 
almost completely dissipated. There will be rolling 
improvements over the year with painting, minor 
improvements and an air conditioner planned for 
the second classroom.  
 
At this stage, there is a working Bee being 
planned for the July school holidays (4-19th of 
July) to complete some jobs around the school 
farm. This will include fixing, improving and 
building on the school farm anything from 
carpentry/welding projects through to planting, 
painting and working the show team animals. It 
would be awesome to have students and parents 
involved and there will be more details as the date 
comes closer. One of the ‘jobs’ over the working 
bee will be the construction and planting of a 
native foods/bush tucker garden. This will enable 
cross curriculum integration with Agriculture and 
other subjects including Home Economics and 
HASS, along with other subjects if the teachers 
feel like a snack!  
 
2020 will see the revival of the Royal Adelaide 
Show team. At this stage, we have confirmed 4 
Boer goats kindly donated by Michael Leopardi 
and Cathy Evans of Balmarden Boer Goat Stud 
in Upper Sturt. Michael and Cath have also told 
us that they will pay us the difference in Carcase 
weight for the time they will be with Burra 
Community School, which is fantastic. We have 
also secured a miniature goat doe from Shane 
and Megan Miller of Briar Rose Miniature Goats. 
This doe is from Megan’s best lines and is about 
18 months old and a retired show goat. This will 
be mainly for educational purposes for junior 
primary as she is small (obviously being 
miniature) is gentle and walks well on lead. The 
Boer goats will arrive Tuesday week 2 and we will 
need names. Considering that 2020 marks the 
175th year of Burra being founded and 150 years 
since the first train pulled into Burra station, it 
would be awesome to have Burra/train focussed 
names. Name suggestions can be submitted 
through the ‘Ag letter box’ at the communication 
station down in Agriculture. This year, there is 
also a plan to compete in the pig section of the 
Royal Adelaide Show with more information 
closer to the date. 
 
The show team members will have a meeting on 
Monday lunchtime of Week 2 for an info session, 
with our first official ‘show club’ being Wednesday 
week 2 for those still interested in being a show 

club member. Show club will run on Monday and 
Wednesday lunch time (unless specified) for the 
duration of the semester.  
 
I have had many interests in the Sheep Expo and 
unfortunately, all scholarships have closed for 
2020. Registrations are still open and there can 
be more information found on the Sheep Expo 
website (https://www.sasheepexpo.com.au/). It is 
a fantastic opportunity and is highly 
recommended by previous contestants. Please 
let me know if you are registered to compete. 
 
We have also been fortunate enough to purchase 
2 GPS collars with the ability to track sheep, goats 
and cattle. This is a fantastic resource for 
students to collect data for example, compare the 
life of a show animal vs commercial, as well as 
experience technology within agriculture and 
precision agriculture.  
 
It is going to be an exciting time in agriculture at 
Burra Community School, with great activities 
planned. Please feel free to contact me in regards 
to offering services to further improve the 
Agricultural block, show team etc. or general 
Agriculture inquiries through email. 
holly.crighton542@schools.sa.edu.au. 
 
I look forward to the year ahead and have enjoyed 
meeting the students and hearing all their stories 
and sharing our passion, love and enthusiasm for 
agriculture. I believe we are going to have a 
successful year. 
 

Holly Crighton 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PRIMARY [R-6] ASSEMBLIES 
9.00am Drama Room 

Term 1 
Friday 28th February 

and 
Friday 27th March 

AUSTRALIA DAY AWARDS 2020 
 

Great to see past staff members of Burra 
Community School receiving Goyder Council 
Awards on Australia Day.  Geraldine Smedley 
and Sue Ryan were both recognised for years of 
service within the community, including many 
years at the school. 
Lis Jones Ingman who was also recognised, 
liaises with the school art staff and local gallery. 
Congratulations, and thanks for your 
contributions to Burra Community School. 

mailto:holly.crighton542@schools.sa.edu.au


 
LIBRARY CUSTOMER 

SERVICE 
QUALITY SURVEY 2020 

The Burra Community Library is participating in a 
state-wide survey of customer expectations and 
satisfaction with their local libraries. The survey is 
being distributed and collated by UNISA in an 
effort to recognise our strengths and identify 
areas for improvement across the state.  

We are aiming to have a broad and diverse 
participation in this survey which will benefit 
libraries and their customers.   Your participation 
and honest feedback would be appreciated and 
valuable.  The survey can be completed online at 
Tiny.cc/BurraLibrary.   Copies are also available 
in the library and at the Regional Council of 
Goyder.  Surveys can be returned to the library 
via the library desk or out of hours chute. Thank 
you for supporting libraries. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SACE MERIT CEREMONY 
 

On Tuesday 4th February, the SACE Merit 
Ceremony was held at Government House where 
Caitlin Stockman was presented with a Governor 
of South Australia Commendation for 
Outstanding Achievement in the South Australian 
Certificate of Education. This prestigious award 
recognises overall excellence in achieving the 
SACE. The students who receive this special 
commendation have demonstrated the most 
outstanding academic and personal 
achievements in the SACE and also the qualities 
young people need for community life, 
citizenship, and 
work. Only 28 
students from 
around the state 
received one of 
these awards and 
only two regional 
students - Caitlin 
Stockman from 
Burra Community 
School and Elijah 
Smith from 
Kapunda High 
School.  
A fantastic and 
well-deserved 
achievement! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEW RECEPTION STUDENTS AT BURRA COMMUNITY SCHOOL 
2020 



Term 1, 2020 
 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday W/E 

1 
 

Jan/Feb 
 

27 
 

AUSTRALIA  DAY 
HOLIDAY 

28 29 30 31 1/2 

2 
 
 

3 4 5 
R/1 Parent Information Day 

Jolly Phonics 3.05pm 

6 
Swimming Carnival 

5.00pm 
Student ID cards 

7 8/9 

3 
 

10 
 

 

11 12 
Governing Council AGM 

7.00pm 
Sausage Sizzle 6.30pm 

13 
SAPSASA Summer Hub 

Carnival at Clare 

14 
R-12 Leadership 

Assembly 12.35pm 

15/16 
 

Exeat 
Weekend 

4 
 

17 
 

LN Interschool 
Swimming at Riverton 

Year 8-12 

18 19 20 21 22/23 

5 
 

March 

24 
 

SAPSASA Mid North 
Swimming Carnival at 

Clare 

25 26 27 28 
R-6 Assembly 9.00am 

Drama Room 

29/1 

6 
 

2 
 

Year 8 Aquatics Camp 

3 
 

Year 8 Aquatics Camp 
 
 
 

 

4 
 

Year 8 Aquatics Camp 
 
 
 

 

5 
 
 
 
 
 

 

6 7/8 
 

Exeat  
Weekend 

7 
 

9 
 

ADELAIDE CUP 
HOLIDAY 

10 11 12 
 

School photographs 
 

13 
 

Sports Day 
R-12 

14/15 

8 
 

16 17 18 19 
 

LN Interschool Athletics at 
Burra 

Year 8-12 

20 21/22 

9 
 

23 24 25 26 27 
R-6 Assembly 9.00am 

Drama Room 
SAPSASA Country 

Swimming 
Championships 

28/29 

10 
 

April 

30 31 1 2 3 4/5 

11 
 

6 7 8 9  
 

GOOD 
 FRIDAY 

 

 

SAPSASA CRICKET / TENNIS STATE CARNIVAL 

R-7 SWIMMING LESSONS 

R-7 SWIMMING LESSONS 


